
 

 

 

Kitsap Aircraft Radio Control Society 

Meeting Minutes 

December 14th, 2010 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.  
   
Visitor:  John   
   
New Members: None  
   
Treasurer report: Read and Accepted.  
   
Minutes:  November minutes Read and Accepted  
   
Guest Speaker: None  
   
Committee Reports: None  
   
Old Business:  
   
Brian spoke about the Parks Department Programs.  If we would participate in some of the 
programs, it would help us recruit new members and may help with assistance in the airfield.  
   
We could have a Program with the Parks Department regarding model airplanes.  
   
We need kits of trainers/sport aircraft or planes ready to fly and/or planes that need very minor 
work (emphasis minor work).  Also needed are transmitters/receivers/batteries/servos, covering 
material, hand tools, surface hardware, heat irons, small electric tools and any other items that 
can get these kids started.  NO JUNK PLEASE! 
   
Also needed are club members who would be willing to be flying instructors and a club member 
to organize the activities.  
   
Some of the club members have already offered to help the young adults with the building of the 
aircraft.  



 

 

   
New Business:  
   
Discussed the ARCS Banquet and voted we will have it at La Quinta Inn near the Tacoma 
Dome; free room rental.  
   

• Prime Rib, including tax & gratuity:  $28  
• Salmon, including tax & gratuity:  $28  
• Chicken Ricotta, including tax & gratuity: $24  

   
Cocktails and wine available; approximately 25 miles from the field; includes salad, vegetable, 
starch, rolls, coffee, and desert.  
   
GREG WILL SEND AN EMAIL OUT ON THE DATE OF THE BANQUET.   
GREG WILL ALSO SEND OUT AN EMAIL WITH MORE DETAILS.  
   
Elected Officers for 2011:  
   

• President:  Al Franklin  
• Vice President: Brian Campbell  
• Treasurer/Secretary: Greg Tinius                       
• Safety Coordinator: Verlyn Grange has volunteered and the club accepted.  

   
Show and Tell: 
 

• Al showed some engines Saito FA 4-stroke, HP .40, WEbra .90, Wankel Rotery (came 
out in about 1985, 1st version), OS FS-60.  All new in box, never been run, accept the 
Wankel.  Al paid $200 for all of them at a Garage Sale.  

• Bruce showed his K&B 45, paid $27.50 in 1955. Also his 1962 carbureted engine.  
• Verlyn showed his Yahoo news article on Flying Snakes Secret Revealed.  

   
Al won the Show and Tell.  He won clamps.  

   
Raffle: 
 

• Greg won a gallon of fuel.    
• Next month’s raffle is a Super Tiger .40 engine.  

   
Quarter Drawing:  James Gilbert is the winner.  
   
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 
 
Minutes approved January 11, 2011. 


